COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Tuesday 4th April 2006

QUESTION No.17
QUESTION: Councillor C. Keane

"To ask the Manager for an update on Bolton Hall – with a complete amended report from the conservation officer –incorporating any new information on said site?" 

REPLY:

Register Reference SD05A/0615 refers.  The application was received on 22-Jul-2005 from Michael Burke & John Staunton for a proposed development at Bolton Hall (protected Structure) Ballyboden Road and No. 163 Ballyboden Road, Rathfarnham, Co. Dublin.

Additional Information was requested on 13-Sep-2005 and received on 24-Nov-2005.  Clarification of Additional Information was requested on 20-Dec-2005 and received on 27-Feb-2006.  

The proposed development now consists of: (A) demolition of existing single storey cottage type dwelling at no. 163 Ballyboden Road;   (B) development of 34 no. residential units comprising: 2 no. 2 storey four bedroom detached houses; 1 no. 2 storey four bedroom end terrace house; 18 no. 3 storey three/four bedroom terraced townhouses; 1 no. 2 storey three bedroom end terrace house; 6 no. 3 storey over basement five/six bedroom detached houses; 1 no. 2 bedroom bungalow, which will replace the original dwelling at no. 163 Ballyboden Road; the restoration and extension of the original coach house and single storey out buildings to comprise 2 no. 1 and 2 storey four bedroom units, 1 no. 2 storey four bedroom unit and 1 no. 2 storey plus mezzanine four bedroom unit; the restoration of Bolton Hall which is a Protected Structure to accommodate a single 2 storey dwelling;   (C) 62 no. surface car parking spaces and provision of new vehicular access from Ballyboden Road;   (D) demolition of lean-to structures and part existing single storey out building and alterations to existing garden walls and railings (all within the curtilage of Bolton Hall, a Protected Structure);   (E) 1 no. ESB sub-station and all ancillary site development works and landscaping works including provision of bridge culvert structure.  All development to take place on a site of c.1.92 hectares.

A decision to Grant Permission was made in this case on 23-Mar-2006.  Any person who made a valid submission may make an appeal to An Bord Pleanála within 4 weeks of the Council’s decision.

Full details of the Council’s decision to Grant Permission and the report of the Conservation Officer are available to view on Members.net and on the Council’s website www.southdublin.ie.
